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My name is Erik M. Francis, and I am an ASCD author whose book on rephrasing
the performance objectives of academic standards into good questions that
promote cognitive rigor has just been published by ASCD.  I work closely with
analyzing the performance objectives of college and career ready standards
and how we can turn them into inquiries that will not only challenge students
to demonstrate higher order thinking and communicate depth of knowledge but
also set the instructional focus and serve as assessments for student
learning.

This morning, I reviewed the draft revisions for the English Language Arts
and Mathematics Standards proposed by the Arizona Department of Education and
compared them to the Common Core State Standards.  I must congratulate the
Arizona Department of Education and the standards revisions team not only on
their efforts but also the production of these standards.  These standards
have not only maintained the cognitive rigor of these college and career
ready standards, but they are also much clearer and deepen and extend
learning expectations.  What is most impressive is the inclusion of the
writing foundation standards in Grades K-3 - something that was sorely
missing in the CCSS.  The expectations and language have not been drastically
changed - which has been a concern not only of mine but also practitioners in
the field - and are even much clearer and comprehensive.

I wanted to write you to thank the Arizona Department of Education and the
revision team on their efforts.  As an ASCD author who is known not only in
AZ but also nationwide for providing professional development on teaching and
learning for postsecondary readiness, I would like to advocate and support
these standards publicly.   I would also like to offer my help and support in
ensuring these standards are implemented and instructed effectively and
efficiently in Arizona's schools.   I have experienced the ineffective
rollout of the CCSS not only in Arizona but also nationwide, and I would like
to help and support the ADE in ensuring AZ's schools, staff, and students
clearly understand how to implement and instruct these standards.

Thank you for listening to all stakeholders in these revisions - especially
the teachers who have supported standards that promote teaching and learning
for college and career readiness.

The results of this submission may be viewed at:
https://azsbe.az.gov/node/35/submission/389
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